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of Park Point

Lafayette Edible Garden 
Monday, May 16th,

5 to 7 p.m. potluck dinner
Lafayette Community Center 

Park Point Community 
Club Meeting 

Tuesday, May 17th, 
7 p.m. Social at 6:30

Lafayette Community Center 

Park Point Garden Club
Thursday, May 26th, 

Cleaning of Lafayette Garden
for Spring Planting

Contact Harriet Meagher
722-6762

Rummage Sale 
Friday & Saturday, 
June 10th & 11th

Park Point Art Fair
Saturday & Sunday, 

June 25th & 26th

It’s coming! Get your stuff sorted and priced now, rather than waiting ‘til the last minute. All 
rummage sales and food vendors must be set up on private property. Sales are not allowed on 
public property (streets, sidewalks, “S” curve, etc.)

All food vendors must be currently licensed by the City of Duluth.

Please also remember to support the Park Point Art Fair, June 25th & 26th, by not holding 
rummage sales on that weekend. (That was the original purpose of the Rummage Sale!)

SCAM ALERT:  Carefully question anybody trying to collect a modest fee to help you, if you have 
a sale. 

Porta-Potties will be set up at 8th, 12th, 17th, 20th, 23rd and 30th Streets, plus the Recreation 
Area at the end of the Point. None will be located at the former Bay Side Market while 
disposition of the property is ongoing.  

Questions? Call Dave Lavamaki, Rummage Sale Chair @729-8925

Rummage Sale 2016 - Friday & Saturday, June 10th & 11th

News from the Lafayette Community Edible Garden

Welcome to new garden members: Sheryl and Al Robins, Denise Jackson, Ellie Alspach, and 
Erin O’Hearn L’Allier!

Many thanks to Denny Johnson for his hard work establishing a new watering system in the 
garden. He, along with other Park Point Master Gardeners Ellie Alspach and Joanne Ellison, 
presented a discussion on easy ways to get started in gardening at our April potluck. Don’t miss 
out on our future casual dinners and garden programs. In May, Carol Kondrath and Kate Cartier 
will be presenting ideas for taking care of the gardener’s body and soul. All Park Pointers are 
welcome. Call Coral at 727-6455 for more information about our programs or ways you can 
donate.

Our compost bins are hungry for your kitchen scraps and coffee 
grounds, so please bring them and dig them in. (No meat or dairy, 
please.) Ask your favorite coffee shop if they have used grounds 
you can pick up and dump into the compost bins. Caribou Coffee 
will soon be bagging up grounds for gardeners. 

The Park Point Garage Sale is coming up in June, and our Com-
munity Garden will participate to raise funds for our new garden 
beds and supplies. If you have items you would like to donate 
to our sale, please price them and drop them off June 8th-10th 
in front of LeAne and Bruce Rutherford’s garage door, at 3205 
Minnesota Ave. Our focus is on gardening and kitchen stuff, but 
we’ll take almost any marketable item, except clothing. If you can’t 
donate, maybe you will be one of our appreciated shoppers. Stop 
by to see what goodies we are selling.

Upcoming Events:
Monday, May 16th, 6 to 8 p.m. - monthly meeting and potluck dinner at Lafayette Square
Saturday, May 21st, noon to 4 p.m. - 1st Annual Duluth Monarch Festival at the Coppertop Church
Saturday, May 28th, 8 a.m. - Duluth Garden Flower Society Plant Sale at the Rose Garden parking lot  
Monday, June 20th, 6 to 8  p.m. - monthly meeting and summer solstice celebration

Submitted by Susan Peters
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The Breeze
Managing Editor: 
Natalija Walbridge 

Submissions for the May issue are 
due by Friday, 5/27/16. 

Send to: ppbreezeeditor@gmail.com

Park Point Community Club 
Officers:

President: Dawn Buck 
parkpointcc@gmail.com

525-1764
Vice President: John Sargent 

3740 Minnesota Ave. 
763-276-8556

Secretary: open

Treasurer: Al Robins 
722 Minnesota Ave.

720-6518

Committees:
Art Fair: Carla Tamburro 

coordinator@ parkpointartfair.org
218-428-1916

Rummage Sale:
Dave Lavamaki 

pointer12@q.com
729-8925 

Environmental: Dick Gould 
727-4067

Hospitality: 
Diane Gould 

727-4067
Ted Buck 
525-1764

Lafayette Square Rentals: 
Missy Steichen

ppccdlh@gmail.com
218-208-9545 

The Postcard: Dawn Buck 
parkpoincc@gmail.com
Sunshine: Pam Griggs 

pamgriggs101@gmail.com
218-260-6032

Park Point Community Club 
P.O. Box 16326

Duluth, MN 55816-0326 
www.parkpointcommunityclub.org

Letter from the PPCC President
Hi Neighbors, 

Living adjacent to a beautiful park is a major “perk” in my life. Looking back, I have 
luckily spent most of my life very close to parks or seeking parks, so I decided that 
attending the April 13th annual meeting of the Parks and Recreation Division might 
be a good thing. Dave Poulin, Lafayette lookout &  long-time volunteer, and I went to 
check it out. Our new mayor shared a few, short personal stories at the meeting that 
highlighted how Duluth’s parks have provided peace, solitude, freedom and joy to her 
family. The new Parks and Recreation Manager, Lindsay Dean, reported joyful visits 
to Park Point with her black lab. Representatives from Gary New Duluth Recreation 
Area, Chambers’ Grove Project, Chester Bowl Improvement Club, and Hartley Na-
ture Center reported on projects and progress in their parks. Several large, vibrant, 
outdoorsy paintings by artist Adam Swanson at the lower Spirit Mountain Grand Ave. 
Chalet, where the meeting was held, are worth a visit to the building. 

The good news I heard is that Duluth has awesome, beloved parks and increased 
funding to take care of them, partially thanks to the November, 2011 Parks and Librar-
ies Referendum. Successful grant writing in 2015 yielded $500k for the Western Wa-
terfront Trail, $400k for the Duluth Traverse, and $1 million for the Chambers’ Grove 
Park. If completed as planned, the Traverse will be the first 100 mile trail system of its 
kind located entirely within an urban environment. It is planned to be a single-track, 
multi-use trail built for mountain biking, and will take you from Lester Park to Cham-
bers’ Grove when completed.

Edwin Hall, President of the Parks and Recreation Commission, wrote in his annual 
report, “We are truly the beneficiaries of the foresight and commitment to open spaces 
that generations of civic leaders insisted be set aside and dedicated to public enjoy-
ment and recreation.” Hall added that maintaining those spaces is required for good 
stewardship and preventing future problems and difficult financial situations. 

At Lafayette, the bathrooms on the beach level are closer to becoming a reality; the 
Beach House will undergo several upgrades. Pamela Page was with us at the last 
meeting, taking notes on the need for more biffies this summer and leaving them up 
past Labor Day. 

I’ll try and keep you posted on how you might get involved in taking care of our parks, 
trails and waterways and planning new “perks.”  Thank you to all who have chosen 
careers in parks and recreation; to those who work hard and/or volunteer for our city in 
hopes of promoting health and happiness. 

See you out and about in our great parks, 
Dawn & Klaus, canine companion

We have 350 White and Red pine trees coming on the 14th of May and need volun-
teers to help with planting! The trees will be 3 to 4 years old and about 18 inches tall. 
They will come in bundles of 25 trees. All a volunteer planter will need is a bucket and 
a shovel. Call Dick Gould at 727-4067 for more information. There are many areas 
that still need planting.

Since 1986 we have planted over 7000 trees here on the Point; it has made a huge 
change in the wind erosion and bird nesting, and they are starting to seed down a bit.

This will be my last year of organizing the tree project, so we are looking for a volun-
teer to coordinate the tree planting for future years.

Submitted by Dick Gould

Tree Planting
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It’s been a busy year with many changes, and one of the 
changes is a decision I made not to direct the Park Point 
Summer Youth Program this coming summer. It was a 
very hard decision for me to make because of all the 
wonderful relationships I’ve developed and memories I 
have of children, families, staff and volunteers who have 
contributed to the program for so many years. I am so 
grateful for the support and kindness of the residents of 
Park Point who made the program the major success it 
has been. You will forever be in my heart, and I wish ev-
eryone good health, happiness and success in life. 

Submitted Joy  Fouts

EAB dumping site May dates:
The drop-off spot, located in the Recreation Area parking lot adjacent to the soccer fields, will  be open in May on Saturday the 
7th and the 21st, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Please remember that ALL wood, regardless of species, should be left here; nothing 
should be removed from the Point, due to the Emerald Ash Borer quarantine.

Wood chips can be delivered to Park Pointers, but absolutely cannot leave the island!

For more information, contact:
Dale Sellner
Building and Grounds Supervisor
218-730-4303 (office) | dsellner@duluthmn.gov

Rummage Sale Wish List

Many folks who live on the Point are not aware that 
there was a large dune grass fire, north and south of 
33rd Street, on April 10th. We were not home when it 
occurred. I want to thank everyone who helped to put 
the fire out. The Duluth Fire Department was called, 
and - fortunately for all - the bridge was down. The 
dunes this year are very dry and need our extra special 
attention for prevention of further fires. 

Thank you, Carol Kondrath and Steve Johnson

Thank You Notes

EBA Wood Drop Off Site May Dates

Our organization is hoping to have 2 bikes donated - 
one each for male & female. Please contact Jeanne 

Krizan, Vocational Consultant, Employee Development 
Service @edsofwi@aol.com, or PO Box 3126, Eau 

Claire WI 54702. 
Cell: 715-559-3156, Fax: 715-514-4661.

Wanted: 1.5” diameter standard steel pipe
Please call:

218-340-6453

Wanted: Smelt Queen pin & Smelt Patrol badge 
Please call:

218-340-6453 

Wanted: an old-fashioned, canister-type vac-
uum cleaner to do stairs, tight spaces, etc.  
Attachments not important, but power is. 
Small, “car-vac” types are not sufficient.  

northshorewanderer@yahoo.com

Are you looking for something specific but won’t have time to Shop the Point, as you’re holding a sale of your own? This is 
NOT, it should be emphasized, the space to advertise your own sale - you’re on your own there - but if you’ve got a hankering 
for something special, and hope to get an advance “head’s up” on what’s out there in time to make a pre-sale deal, here’s the 
spot to do it. To be placed on the Wish List for the June, send your request (100 characters or less, no more than 3 requests 
per person) to: ppbreezeeditor@gmail.com; or drop off an old-fashioned snail-mail note to Ellen Dunlap, 2908 Minnesota Ave. 
No phone calls, please!!! You’ll just end up disappointed. Please remember to include your name and contact information with 
your request.

Wanted: 15 to 17 
foot square stern 

canoe. Also looking 
for a ladder rack 

that will fit a Toyota 
Tacoma regular cab 

pickup.

Please call: 
218-340-7220

Wanted: 
• Any letterpress letters (wood or lead) and/or 

letterpress printing equipment/machinery
• Any functional analog/vintage typewriters (no 

power required)
Please call: 404-606-8832

Let us know what’s on your Rummage Sale “Wish List”  
by 5/27/16 to be included in June issue.
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PPCC Meeting Minutes - April 19th, 2016
President Dawn Buck called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and welcomed attendees Brian Madsen, from Sky Harbor Airport 
and Pamela Page, from the Duluth Parks and Recreation Dept. 

Minutes from the March PPCC Meeting were approved by the members, as published in last month’s Breeze.

Meeting rules were suspended to allow Sargent Jason Tanski (218-590-4305; jtanski@duluthmn.gov) from the Duluth Police 
Department to speak. He introduced himself and explained that the full roster of community policing officers will no longer be 
patrolling the Point; instead, a group of four officers have been assigned and will be rotating on twelve-hour shifts. He and Of-
ficer Megan Jones (218-730-5582), who subsequently arrived at the meeting, are permanently assigned the night shift. Officer 
Tanski noted that with this new schedule, it will be challenging to maintain a consistent presence at PPCC meetings; however, 
the newly assigned officers are committed to doing so. Also noted during the meeting was that traffic is up with spring arriving; 
the biggest problem has been with trucks tearing up the softball fields. Members suggested putting up trail cams and posting 
surveillance signs in areas that are being abused. There was another comment that the summer park rangers might require 
more training that focuses on better engagement with the community.

Treasurer’s Report – Al Robins
Treasurer Robbins reported that the bank balance for March, 2016 was $31,265; April’s was $30,509. Money from Art Fair 
exhibitors is beginning to come in, and some membership dues continue to arrive, as well. A motion was made, seconded and 
approved to accept the report; no dissent.

Committee Reports

Art Fair – Carla Tamburo
Carla reported that 117 artists have been chosen to participate in this year’s fair; 10 artists are on a wait list. Those participating 
will include a variety of both new artists and people who have exhibited previously. Food vendors have also been chosen. The 
Committee is working on getting sponsorships from local businesses to support the music and craft activities that have been 
a part of the Fair.  [See page 7.] Carla asked for suggestions of people and businesses that she could approach for support of 
these activities. The goal is to raise $2000. 

Sunshine Committee – Pam Griggs 
Two sympathy cards were sent out over the past month. As a reminder, please let Pam know of birthdays, births, deaths, any 
of life’s important events, so she can send out a card. Please help her out by including the mailing address of the person or 
family to receive the card. Call Pam at 218-260- 6032 or send an email  to pamgriggs101@gmail.com.
 
Hospitality Committee – Diane Gould
Diane shared that the Girl Scout cookies were donated by Girl Scout Josie Nichols. A big thank you to Josie!

Program Committee – Dave Poulin
Contact Dave with ideas; please provide the name of a resource person, along with contact information.

Watch Committee – All of Us
There was a grass fire in the dunes at 33rd Street. Smelt season is coming and with it the potential for more fires; it is dry, so 
please be careful. 

Youth Committee - Position open 
A committee made up of Sally Buck, Rhonda Strum, Carla Tamburro and Erin Boit is trying to put together a summer youth pro-
gram at Lafayette. Currently there is no one interested in coordinating and staffing the program, and only one additional parent 
has offered to help with planning. The program typically runs nine weeks, Monday through Thursday, 8 a.m. – 4 p.m. Last year, 
40 children were enrolled and there were two staff people; participation fees covered the cost of the program.  In addition, there 
were many volunteers who helped out. Insurance requires one volunteer for every ten children. It was noted that volunteers 
are key to having a successful program. The committee is seeking (rather urgently) applicants for the coordinator position. It 
takes the insurance company at least one week to process the application and much more time to coordinate and plan for the 
program, which is presently in jeopardy of not occurring, due to the lack of coordinator and volunteers.

Environmental Committee - Dick Gould 
The number of public bathrooms on Park Point needs to be increased. There is a lack of facilities at the S-curve, the Beach 
House, at the end of the Point, near the airport and at Lafayette. An effort to get new bathrooms at Lafayette through a city 
grant is in the works. Brian Madsen, of Sky Harbor Airport, asked if a porta potty could be put up at the boardwalks there. Oth-
ers noted that satellites need to be put up sooner and taken away later in the season, as there are many visitors to Park Point 
both before and after the City installs them. Pam Page, from Parks and Rec, will bring this to the attention of the Parks Director. 
It was also reported that the Beach House will soon be having work done on its toilets. 

Reports of animal sightings include migrating birds, two trumpeter swans, foxes denning up with young ones, a deer at the end 
of the Point, otter and mink, but no beaver. Also, there is a floating structure being built on Hearding Island; Dick Gould will call 
the DNR. 350 trees will be arriving May 14; volunteers are needed to help with planting. Please contact Dick at 727-4067 for 
more information.
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Reminder to Park Point neighbors: 
There is a credit of $3,000 for our use at Amazing Alonzo used book store, located at 

18th East and Superior Street. Just mention Park Point to receive a 30% discount.
Submitted by Cornelia Dacey

The mission of the Breeze is to serve 
the community by:

1. Publishing the minutes and financial state-
ments of the Park Point Community Club.

2. Informing the community of upcoming 
meetings, events, happenings and projects.

3. Providing a forum for Park Point residents 
to air their concerns.

4. Sharing the history, stories and anecdotes 
that make Park Point a unique place to live.

Old Business

Lafayette Community Edible Garden - For a second time, a motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously  to “sup-
port the Community Edible Garden with a $400 contribution.”

Duluth Rowing Club – A second motion was made, seconded and passed without dissent to “contribute $5000 for the Duluth 
Rowing Club project.” Discussion re: the motion included that Phase 1 (building a new boathouse) is approximately 60% com-
pleted. Also noted is that $5000 is about 17% of the money the PPCC has in the bank. The comment was made that we need 
to get more support for planning and running the Art Fair, as that is the primary avenue the PPCC has for raising funds. Dick 
Gould wondered about starting a new event, an ice fishing contest on the bay. He has been told this has the potential to raise 
thousands of dollars.

Magic Smelt Puppet Troupe – A motion was made, seconded and passed without dissent to “give $300 in support of the 
Smelt Parade.”

St Louis River Alliance –  Ellen Dunlap spoke to the resolution she and Dave Johnson drafted, on PPCC request, in support 
of the work the Alliance does. The letter notes the significant role the Park Point Spit/Sand Bar/Peninsula has as a protective 
barrier to the St. Louis River Estuary. The full resolution is posted on the PPCC web site. (The Club previously approved a 
donation of $250 to the Alliance; the letter will accompany that donation.)

New Business 

It was noted that the PPCC has an outstanding $5000 promise to the Sailing Club. There was concern expressed about the 
PPCC being able to meet its financial obligations. The Executive Committee will discuss this situation and make a recommen-
dation.

It was announced that the voting site will not be moved from Lafayette to St. Andrew’s By the Lake Church, as has been 
suggested, as the church does not meet Americans With Disabilities Act requirements. The PPCC has supported Lafayette as 
the voting site for Park Point. If voters have difficulty walking in, election judges are required to take a ballot out to them. Also, 
it was questioned whether or not a light could be installed at the bottom of the ramp, as this area is quite dark. Pam Page sug-
gested the PPCC make a request to Facilities Management.

It was also noted that the bathrooms in the lower level of Lafayette are functional, but need regular flushing to keep them in 
order. It was also noted the door in this same area needs repair.

The tennis courts have been cleaned; a nice job was done, so they are looking good. Thank you to city workers for getting the 
leaves off of the court and the area ready for the summer tennis season. 

Pamela Page reported the Bayfront Family Center is now open Monday-Thursday, 11 a.m.–7 p.m.  Also, the Chester Creek 
concert schedule is out; she left posters of the ongoing summer event. Information is posted on the Parks and Rec website.

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.                  
Minutes written by Marie Margitan, PPCC member

Did you know that the Breeze is 
hand delivered by neighbors 

who volunteer? 
We are urgently looking for one or two new 

volunteers to deliver for the 1600-1800 blocks. 
This route takes about one hour once a month. 

If you can help, please contact Natalija at 
ppbreezeeditor@gmail.com.

We appreciate all of the Breeze delivery volunteers 
for making this newsletter easily available to all!
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Our Lady of Mercy Catholic Church 
2002 Minnesota Ave 

722-3078 
Keep Awake 

     Father taught biology when I was in college.  An 
excellent teacher, at the beginning of each class he 
would call on one student and ask him one question from 
the previous class.  That one question carried a lot of 
weight.  It counted as a test grade and you either passed 
or failed.  Most unsettling was that you never knew 
whom he would call.  Just to keep you on your toes he 
could call on you again even before others had their 
chance.  Therefore you had to always be ready.  There 
were no excuses.  Father wanted you to review daily 
your lessons so you were ready just in case your number 
came up.  
     Isn’t that our Lord’s warning to us?  Stay awake; be 
ready, for you never know when your appointed time 
will come.  Even if Jesus does not return in our lifetime, 
we all have to be ready for our own death. We may not 
like to think about it, but it is a reality.  Nor can we 
assume that we are going to live to a certain age.  Life 
can change in a moment.  Rather than live in fear, we 
need to live each day as if it were our last that way there 
will be no surprises.  

Father help me to be always conscious of your presence.  
Then no matter what happens, I will be ready and live 
my days in your peace.  Amen 
Mass 8:00 AM every Sunday with confessions at 

7:40 

Come Holy Spirit, Come
Come on the wind and cleanse
Come on the wave and renew
Come in the flame and burn

And set our hearts on fire.  AMEN

The celebration of the Spirit is May 15th this year. 
And every year, we pray that the wildness of the 

Spirit would fall afresh on us, 
pouring the love of God into our hearts.

 
• Stop in to see our latest art exhibit, Doodle Drawings. 
Rev. Marta’s office day is Monday. Please ring the doorbell 
for admittance.  
• Creative Hands does not meet again until September.

The Rev. Marta Maddy
standrewsbythelake.org

2802 Minnesota Ave    218-727-1262
standrewsbythelakeduluth@gmail.com

We are on Facebook

Lafayette Rentals
Lafayette is a great place to hold 

weddings, reunions, parties, meetings, 
workshops, etc...

Rental fees are as follows:
 up to 50 people - $100.00
50-100   people - $200.00
100-125 people - $300.00

 There is a damage deposit of $100.00, 
which is refundable, after cleaning & inspection.

Hours available are 8:00 am - 10:00 pm

  Contact: Missy LePage at 
218-208-9545 or by e-mail at 

ppccdlh@gmail.com

A people on the Way
to knowing, loving and serving God.

 

 

Duluth Native & 
Park Point 
Resident
25 years 

of experience

Park Point Breeze 
Business Ad Rates

business card size $10 per month / $100 per year
1/4 page size $30 per month / $300 per year
1/2 page size $60 per month / $600 per year

Contact: ppbreezeeditor@gmail.com
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46th annual Park Point Art Fair  - June 25th and 26th, 2016
Early summer on the nation’s largest freshwater sandbar attracts more than smelt and seagulls. For four decades, 
thousands of people have come together the last weekend in June for the region’s premiere outdoor visual arts 
showcase. 

Admission and parking are free at the 46th annual Park Point Art Fair, 10 a.m.-5 p.m., June 25th and 26th at the 
Park Point Recreation Area in Duluth. It features the juried fine art and craft of 115+ premiere artists from the local 
area, upper Midwest and beyond. Artists display and sell work in media such as ceramics, glass, jewelry, painting, 
photography, woodwork and sculpture. In addition to this outdoor gallery, the Art Fair presents a food court; stage 
with free live music; family art making activities and more—all in a stunning natural setting. Each year, an estimated 
10,000+ visitors attend this weekend festival.

Located at the foot of the “Beach House,” playgrounds and ball fields, the event is accessible by bus line and 
dedicated bike path, as well as the nearby airstrip and public boat launch. With artist tents lining a paved path that 
extends through the park, the show allows people with physical disabilities the chance to fully experience the event.

The Art Fair is presented by the Park Point Community Club, not only to the benefit of the local neighborhood, but 
of the larger Twin Ports Region it belongs to.                

ART FAIR VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Interested in helping the Community Club promote its 46th annual Art Fair? 
Please contact the volunteer coordinator, Diane Gould (727-4067) to arrange a time.

Tasks include but are not limited to:

• Distributing posters and bookmarks before the event
• Volunteering during the big weekend, (including set-up Friday), but primarily Saturday and Sunday, June 25th 
and 26th. Volunteers can booth-sit for artists, greet Art Fair patrons, empty garbage cans, help out in the children’s 
make-and-take area, or to help with clean-up after the event.

What’s in it for you? Perhaps a fabulous prize, like a 2016 T-shirt or poster, or even better: an invitation to the an-
nual Artist & Volunteer Dinner. Without question, though, a deep appreciation and a chance to hang out with your 
neighbors. Without your valuable contributions of time and effort, this celebration of art and community wouldn’t be 
possible. Thank you!

Submitted by Carla Tamburro

ART FAIR BUSINESS SPONSORS
The Park Point Art Fair is seeking sponsorships from local businesses to provide music and activities and enhance 
the event experience. If you know anyone who might be interested, please do not hesitate to request funds on our 
behalf and email the coordinator at coordinator@parkpointartfair.org for more complete information.

The Park Point Art Fair invites local businesses to partner with us. For 46 years, the Park Point Art Fair (PPAF) 
has annually connected regional artists with the public, encouraging meaningful social, economic and educational 
interactions in a beautiful, natural setting. The PPAF is the signature event of the Park Point Community Club and 
financially supports initiatives to enrich the lives of our children, care for our unique environment and give a voice to 
our community.

Please support our Park Point Art Fair by providing a minimum donation of $200.

Sponsorship Benifits Include:

• Your logo on the official Park Point Art Fair T-shirt
• Your logo or listing in promotional materials (3000 event guides,100 posters, plus press releases) 
• A 3x5’ banner (provided by your business) will be displayed behind our music stage
• A mention of appreciation in social media and on our blog

Businesses can expect exposure to and the support of 10,000 Art Fair attendees. Your donation will allow us to 
showcase local musicians, enhance the experience for our audience and provide an appreciation dinner for all par-
ticipating artists and volunteers.                 
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Anderson, Peggy & Jim

Baker, Doug & Kay 

Ball, Lee

Beechler, Lynn

Bengston, David & Cheryl

Bennett, Lee & Darlene 

Bentfield, Lynn & Bill

Berdan, Frank & Kathleen 

Bernick, Charles & DeBora

Bjorgaard, Mary & Steven Pearson

Blevins, Kerrianne

Bohlmann, Dick & Bunny

Bohlmann, Dorothy C.

Bray, John & Karen

Brostrom, Stephanie & John

Brown, Susan

Brozic, Tom & Jean

Bruno, Fred

Buck, Dawn & Ted 

Carlson, Sandra & Gene

Carmack, Bob & JoAnn

Catanzarite, Kathy

Cervenka, Debbie

Christensen, Evonne

Christianson, Malcolm & Sheila

Crain, Marylou

Crook, Thomas

Dacey, Cornelia

Determan, Doug & Jody

Dodge, Clare

Dunlap, Ellen

Dunleavy, Pat & Gloria

Elden, Mark

Ellison, Tom & Joanne

Erickson, Sue & Mark

Fisher, Harry & Pat

Gaidis, Mike & Mary

Gallice, Ritch & JuAnn

Gleekel, Tony & Beth

Gooder, Bill & Katie

Gould, Dick & Diane

Griggs, Patricia & Brown, Susan

PPCC 2016 Membership List Hadland, Jerry & Schmidt, Susan

Harrison, Heidi Harrison, Helen

Harrison, Judy

Heide, Kimberly

Heyesen, Kyle Elden & Jon D.

Hill, Carol

Hoelscher, Dennis

Hooper, Elizabeth Gay

Hughly, Red and Mary

Jackson, Ken

Johnson, Denny & Sue

Johnson, Elizabeth & A. Ronald  

Johnson, Steve

Johnston, Nancy L

Kapsner, Jake & Tamburro, Carla

Kennedy, TJ & Valene

Kerns, Carolyn

Kerns, Gale, & Jeri

Kerns, Gordon

Kerpe, Rom & Mary

Krenelka, Glen & Rene’

Krieger, Peter & McKhann, Lisa

Larson, Donn & Donna

Lavamaki, Dave & Diane

Lewis, Anne

Lombardi, Richard & Thums, Dawn

Lovestrand, Jim & Karen

Lunning, Bruce & Stephanie

Maddy, the Rev. Marta

Malyuk, E George

Mancuso, Tony & Mariann

Maynard, Carleen

Maynard, Joel

McMillan, Jheri

Meagher, Jerry & Harriet

Medlin, Justin and Stacy

Medlin, Mike and Debbie

Mendoza, Don & Jeanne

Miller, Gina & Dale, Karen

Mock, Rachel

Murray, Jim and Judy

Neinstadt, Anita

Nelson, Glorian

Olson, Rod, Pat

Ouellette, Bob (& Val)

Ouray, Jim

Pauley, Peter & Jo 

Paulson, Jeanette

Pedersen, Jeff & Sherry

Perrault, Rosemary 

Peters, Patti

Peters, Susan & Bob

Peterson, Greg & Jenny

Peterson, Tim & Liza

Pietrowski, Walt & Geri

Poulin, Dave

Puglisi, Frank & Marian

Quackenbush, Mary Anne

Ralph, Charles

Reistad, Thom & Bridget

Renken, Arlene

Robins, Al & Sheryl

Rogers, Jim & Kay

Rogers, Jim & Tina

Roise, Charlene

Rolle, Sharon

Rys, Jim, Nancy & Joe

Sahlberg, Kathy & James

Sandstrom, Sarah & Babe

Sargent, John & Ruth

Schmidt, Carolyn Agin

Sedgwick, John & Nancy

Sherman, Gary & Sandra

Shimmin, Charlene; Lemmerman, Don

Smith, Gary

Soetebier, John & Ginny

Sola: Dale & Elizabeth

Stuermer, Jeff & Laura

Trolander, Judy

Vanderwerp, Mary & Ball, Rick

Wabridge, Natalija

Wegner, Lynn

Wehner, Berni

Welles, Mac

Wickstrom, David & Beverly



 
The Breeze 
Park Point Community Club 
P.O. Box 16326 

Duluth, MN  55816-0326 

 

    Park Point Resident 

Numbers you can use
Got (non-emergency) issues you’d like to discuss, but don’t know whom to call? 

Here are some helpful contacts:
Lift Bridge Supervisor: Dave Campbell 728-3387

Community Police Officers: 218-730-5656 or email at cnagorski@duluthmn.gov
Dog issues: clane@duluthmn.gov

City Councilor Em Westerlund: (218) 355-1137 ewesterlund@duluthmn.gov


